
 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE      CONTACT:   Valerie Martinez 
August 1, 2014         (562) 789-4047 
           (909) 917-3368 
 

US EPA Stands Behind SMMUSD Environmental Testing 
Program at Malibu High and Juan Cabrillo 

 
MALIBU, Calif. – In a letter to Senator Barbara Boxer, the US Environmental Protection Agency validated the 
Santa Monica-Malibu Unified School District’s testing program, noting, “The District has been responsive to 
(EPA) protocol by taking extensive air and dust samples in classrooms at Malibu High School in preparation 
for classes to begin in fall, based on EPA-approved procedures.” 
 
The July 31 letter, signed by the Administrator for EPA’s Region IX, provided a brief overview of the situation, 
relayed background regarding the wide use of PCBs in school construction from the 1950s until 1979, and 
explained that, “Based upon the science, EPA’s current recommended approach for school managers is to 
focus testing on air and dust for PCBs to assess the level of hazard, if any, to student and teacher 
populations.”  He also noted that the primary issue surrounding PCBs is “identifying PCB exposure pathways 
of concern” and the need to “limit or mitigate those pathways.” 
 
“We have been working diligently to ensure our testing program was aligned to EPA protocols; but I know a 
lot of our parents were still really concerned because there has been a lack of reliable information in the 
community about this issue,” said Superintendent Sandra Lyon.  “While we’re now trying to do a better job 
of getting reliable information into our parents’ hands, I believe this EPA letter will go a long way to validate 
for concerned parents that the District is following EPA’s testing guidelines.  Now, as the results come in, 
we’ll be working with the EPA to determine what next steps, if any, are necessary.” 
 
The EPA letter specifically addresses the process undertaken and protocols being utilized by the District’s 
environmental consultant ENVIRON.  It also addresses the test results EPA has reviewed to date.  
 
Three of MHS’ nine buildings being tested have opened after environmental testing showed that students 
and staff are not in danger of unhealthy levels of exposure to PCBs, based on EPA’s health-based 
benchmarks.  It is anticipated a fourth building will open Monday. 
  
FOR THE START OF SCHOOL:  All air, soil and surface testing are scheduled to be completed before the start 
of school.  The District will open and occupy classrooms only if the testing results are in line with the 
protective public health standards set by EPA and DTSC. .  If the results are delayed or outside of acceptable 
health limits, the District is preparing start-of-school contingency plans. 
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